

Country Hills Public School  
School Council Meeting  
Tuesday October 10th 2018  
6:00pm – 730pm

---

1. Call to Order – Becky Abbott 6:03  
In attendance; Becky Abbott, Darlene McLeod, Ghada Hadidi, Amanda Young, Terri Holland, Laura Eady, Bethany Leis, Darlene St John, Rob Rebellato, Lucy Jozefowicz, Michelle Bedour
2. Approval of September Minutes - Lucy
3. Approval of Agenda - Amanda
4. Teacher's Report –Darlene St. John

Kirk's Crew is up and running. They did a great job at the Cares assembly.  
Tree for Kieran is planted and it is beautiful.  
Lots of food donations are lining the halls.  
Terry Fox went well. Total raised was \$493.  
Orange shirt day was well supported.  
The storage units for chrome books came in and are being happily used.

5. Principal's Report – Rob Rebellato

Buddy Bench – is here and will be installed soon  
PD Day went well – team building activities with focus on Math. Working on incorporating indigenous teachings as well.  
EQAO – reading and writing scores are in the range of the board, Math skills are low in grade 3 and very low in grade 6.  
Photo day is October 17

6. Treasure's Report – Lucy Jozefowicz  
Current balance is \$6114.32  
Still allotted an amount of about \$700 for Chrome books that will go towards another storage cabinet.
7. Sub-Committee Reports
  - WRAPSC Meeting Report
  - Fundraising (Becky/Darlene)

- Dance-a-Thon will be done in March. Lucy will borrow equipment from Jean Steckle. DH Gates company has light up toys we can purchase for very cheap.
- Movie nights. -Rob is going to look into the particulars. Things have changed.
- Greening (Terri)

#### 8. New Business

- what are we raising money for? A survey will be sent out to the families to ask what they would like to see us fundraise for. Outdoor sign, outdoor classroom, adding to Junior playground area, more chrome books and their other ideas. This will be done on School-day. Darlene St John will find out if the teachers have any thoughts.  
(digital sign?)Becky contacted 3 cpmpanies. \$20-25K
  - Proposed Fundraisers  
(Dance-a-thon, Chocolate, Big Box of Cards)
  - Installation of the Buddy Bench. Rob has a crew providing an estimate
    - Rob will look into some guest speakers. D.O Gibson is suggested by Lucy and is amazing.
- Hockey rink. – may not happen this year. Too many thaws last year. Not enough volunteers to maintain it.

#### 9. Discussion Items

- PIC Grant and use. Thinking of a speaker to bring in.
- PRO Grant and date for event. Still haven't received approval yet.
- Movie Night

Next Meeting Wednesday November 14<sup>th</sup> 2018